
RCW 46.96.230  Manufacturer incentive programs.  (1) A 
manufacturer or distributor shall pay a motor vehicle dealer's claim 
for payment or other compensation due under a manufacturer incentive 
program within thirty days after approval of the claim. A claim that 
is not disapproved or disallowed within thirty days after the 
manufacturer or distributor receives the claim is deemed automatically 
approved. If the motor vehicle dealer's claim is not approved, the 
manufacturer or distributor shall provide the dealer with written 
notice of the reasons for the disapproval at the time notice of 
disapproval is given.

(2) A manufacturer may not deny a claim based solely on a motor 
vehicle dealer's incidental failure to comply with a specific claim-
processing requirement that results in a clerical error or other 
administrative technicality.

(3) Notwithstanding the terms of a franchise agreement or other 
contract with a manufacturer or distributor, a motor vehicle dealer 
has one year after the expiration of a manufacturer or distributor 
incentive program to submit a claim for payment or compensation under 
the program.

(4) Notwithstanding the terms of a franchise agreement or other 
contract with a dealer and except as provided in subsection (5) of 
this section, after the expiration of one year after the date of 
payment of a claim under a manufacturer or distributor incentive 
program, a manufacturer or distributor may not:

(a) Charge back to a motor vehicle dealer, whether directly or 
indirectly, the amount of a claim that has been approved and paid by 
the manufacturer or distributor under an incentive program;

(b) Charge back to a motor vehicle dealer, whether directly or 
indirectly, the cash value of a prize or other thing of value awarded 
to the dealer under an incentive program; or

(c) Audit the records of a motor vehicle dealer to determine 
compliance with the terms of an incentive program. Where, however, a 
manufacturer or distributor has reasonable grounds to believe that the 
dealer committed fraud with respect to the incentive program, the 
manufacturer or distributor may audit the dealer for a fraudulent 
claim during any period for which an action for fraud may be commenced 
under applicable state law.

(5) Notwithstanding subsection (4)(a) and (b) of this section, a 
manufacturer or distributor may make charge-backs to a motor vehicle 
dealer if, after completion of an audit of the dealer's records, the 
manufacturer or distributor can show, by a preponderance of the 
evidence, that (a) the claim was intentionally false or fraudulent at 
the time it was submitted to the manufacturer or distributor, or (b) 
with respect to a claim under a service incentive program, the repair 
work was improperly performed in a substandard manner or was 
unnecessary to correct a defective condition.  [2003 c 21 § 5.]

Captions not law—2003 c 21: See note following RCW 46.96.020.
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